August 29, 1933 Professor J. F. Snell, Acting Dean, Faculty of Agriculture, Macdonald College. Dear Professor Snell, I have your letter of yesterday, regarding the possible meeting of the Canadian Society of Technical Agriculturists at Macdonald College next June. I have also had a letter from Mr. Godbout, in which he writes in much the same strain as in his to you. While we were dining at the College a couple of weeks ago, I sat next to Father Leopold and told him that we were inviting the Society to Macdonald, when he replied that I would have opposition from him, as he wanted them to meet at Oka. He added that he was one of the Vice Presidents of the Society, and I intimated that I was a strong believer in compromise. I have not seen Raymond regarding the dedication of the Memorial Clock, but have a letter from him. I regret that as I have an engagement to be in Toronto on Armistice Day next, I cannot be at Macdonald College. Ever yours faithfully,